STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Park Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 12th March 2018.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Irfan Razvi, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Ian Meadows, Mike Cody, Stephen Cotton, Satinder Mahal, Alexa Long, Judy Lea, Sue Cutts, Sarah Edge, Clive Marchant, Delia Cliffe, Eleanor Knobbs, Amy Belfield and Sophia McCubbin.
1. APOLOGIES
Amanda Alamanos, Shelley Stubbs, Richard Webb, Stephen Marshall, and Jim Heath. 
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Ian Meadows that the minutes be taken as read and accurate, and seconded by John Hollins and agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

There was no representative from the Area Team present, however Delia Cliffe advised Terry Chikurunhe is talking over from Amanda Alamanos as Primary Care Optometry Lead from the end of March. 
There are a number of practices who have not yet received their CET grant. Alison Lowell to collate a list for Delia who will raise this with Julie Rawlinson.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised that contractors need to make the Area Team aware of any practice location changes or closures. Alison Lowell to send out a reminder email.
Delia also advised that Contract Compliance Visits have not yet taken commenced.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Mark McCracken advised that Derbyshire LOC has expressed an interest in joining SASPEC, initially with a view to the company managing its post op cat service .It will commence with 1 clinic per week in Derbyshire which is 16 patients per week looking to increase to 3 clinics per week.  SASPEC will be having a board meeting shortly during which they will consider this proposal.
Mark has met with Andrew Brown regarding the North Staffs Virtual Clinics for which, the LOC has issued a statement of support. The pilot commenced on 28th January featuring Specsavers Newcastle (OCT practice) and Specsavers Longton (no OCT). The intention is to expand, to include all North Staffs and border practices. An NHS.net account is a pre-requisite.

Eleanor Knobbs, Sophia McCubbin and Amy Belfield were present as observers following an invitation from the LOC to any performers interested in joining the LOC to come along to the meeting.  Mark advised them that should they wish to join the committee, then they will need to submit a short biography to the LOC office, following this, the committee will take a vote on which of the performers they wish to elect to fill the casual vacancy.
7. BREAK OUT SESSIONS

An update was provided by each sub-group lead. 

Judy Lea advised that they are looking at a Big Referral Refinement event supported by Andrew Brown. The date planned is May but this could be a stretch. Starting with North Staffs and then later to South Staffs.  Judy is also looking at the LOC AGM CET events and Sue Cutts to chase up Peter Hampson to see if he can present about Making Correct Claims. 
Judy’s group is looking at Small Teaching Groups following on from the Big Event, thought needs to be given to who the target audience will be.
Mike Cody advised his group is looking at revisiting extended eye care services for Eye Care Professionals as well as the training and accreditation for DOs and Optoms. Mike sees that as a link through to LOC or ABDO website for professionals and for patients, this needs to be more succinct.
John Hollins advised that his group is looking to re-write all the pathway inserts to be displayed on the website and separated between North and South. 
Alison Lowell (in the absence of Shelley Stubbs) advised that the Facebook and Twitter pages are now set up. The target audience should be the optical profession, however we need to be mindful of privacy settings.  Alison to send out email promoting both.
8. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 
Mark McCracken advised Direct Pharmacy Supply is promised to South Staffs MECS for 1st April, however this date looks doubtful. We are looking to get FP10s for Independent Prescribers who take part in MECS.
Mark also advised that the CCG is looking for South Staffs to use Choice and Referral Centre, for all routine and cataract referrals from July 2018. 

South Staffs are also looking into a separate RVO pathway but nothing finalised as yet.
9. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that the community eyecare services in North Staffs has been verbally agreed. We are still waiting for the contract.
Irfan also mentioned that the LOC have received a contact about the alleged wining of contract for the replacement of MEI by Community Health Eye Care Ltd. They have also shown an interest in the pathways we are currently providing but we have not received official confirmation of this from the CCG. 

Irfan also advised that there has been an issue with payments not being made, in the North Staffs Paediatric scheme for those patients whose GP falls outside of North Staffs or Stoke on Trent. A solution would be to contact the orthoptists to ask them not to send those out to community, whose patient’s GP is out of area. Another solution would be to make an amendment to Metastorm to ensure Orthoptists can only select North Staffs or Stoke on Trent GPs.
10. SASPEC REPORT

Stewart Townsend advised that SASPEC will need to do some accounts. SASPEC is now paying the LOC for Alison Lowell’s time. 
11. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Mike Cody advised that had attended a board meeting recently. An Ophthalmology lead has been appointed who is going help, to review and redefine governance requirements. New MECS commissioning’s have stalled due to the number of changes happening at the moment. 
11 trusts now have community monitoring schemes which is a slight increase. 

Lisa Stoneham is the new Data Protection Officer for LOCSU.

There are developments made to OptoManager. As OptoPay is more expensive to run than the modules, there may be the option for PECs to buy OptoPay to use alongside other systems. 

12. ABDO REPORT 
Clive Marchant advised that ABDO have today held a CET event in Derby with approximately 160 attendees.
ABDO have now issued in excess of 130 WOPEC codes for CLOs wanting to do the training. There will be 2 enhanced services accreditation days on 21st & 22nd May at Aston University followed by OSCEs late summer 2018.
ABDO have secured a National Resource Centre in Birmingham for examinations, training, OSCEs etc. 

Clive will take over as president of ABDO in April. 
13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Officers – 9th April 2018
LOC – 14th May 2018
M McCracken
Chairman
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